TOWN OF COLUMBINE VALLEY

2007 Fall Newsletter

Note From The Mayor

Your Board of Trustees hope you had a great summer & are now enjoying a beautiful Colorado fall. The Town has successfully completed the drainage project involving the replacement of the 50 year old storm pipe with re-routing a portion of it as it drains into the South Platte River. At the same time, construction of the Roxborough Sanitary Sewer line along the west side of the river took place & now both projects are essentially complete. The construction areas are on the "mend" with residents & visitors no longer contending with the heavy truck traffic. Your patience was greatly appreciated.

As always, you are welcome to attend all Town meetings & the Board of Trustees encourages your comments. Call the office for times & dates of these meetings.

Jim McShane

Mayor



Shoo the Flu & Pneumonia Too!!

Front Range Flu Shots, LLC, will be providing flu & pneumococcal immunizations here at the Town Hall.

DATE:

Tuesday, October ≥3, 2007

TIME:

7:30 am—9:00 am 5:00 pm—7:00 pm

LOCATION:

2 Middlefield Road

COST:

Flu Shot: \$25.00

FluMist Nasal Spray*

\$30.00

Pneumococcal Shot

\$42.00

FRONT RANGE FLU SHOTS' POLICIES & INSURANCE COVERAGE:

Flu Shot

- Age policy: Must be 4 years or older to receive a flu shot
- Insurance: No cost for those covered by the following insurance plans: Medicare Part B or Railroad Medicare Part B (when your primary insurance plan), Humana (except Humana One & PDP), Rocky Mountain Health Plans, Secure Horizons, or Sloans Lake/Cofinity. Insurance card must be presented.

Pneumococcal Shot

- Age policy: Must be 18 years or older to receive a pneumonia shot.
- Insurance: If Medicare Part B or Railroad Medicare Part B is your primary insurance, or you have Sloans Lake/Cofinity insurance, ask the nurse if you are eligible for a pneumococcal shot at <u>no cost</u> when insurance card is presented.
- *FluMist Nasal Spray (upon availability) age policy:
- FluMist is available to healthy individuals ages 4-49 years who are not pregnant.

NO PARKING OVERNIGHT

The Town of Columbine Valley has an ordinance regarding overnight parking. THERE IS NO OVERNIGHT PARKING BETWEEN THE HOURS OF 3:00 AM TO 6:00 AM. Be certain you & your guests are aware of this ordinance as parking tickets will be issued. If you must park overnight, call the Town office & you will receive a temporary permit to park.





Please remember coyotes are wild animals & should never be fed. Do not approach pups, adults rarely abandon their young. Coyote parents are good parents. Coyotes can lose their fear of people & will kill cats and dogs. Keep your pets on a leash when walking them & do not leave them unattended, especially at night. Do not leave pet food outside. Keep your garbage in a tightly sealed container & out of reach of all animals.

If you meet a coyote, you can throw rocks & use a loud, authoritative voice to scare them away. As always, pay attention to your surroundings & whenever possible keep your distance.

Town of Columbine Valley 2 Middlefield Road Columbine Valley, CO 80123 PRSRT STD U.S. POSTAGE PAID LITTLETON, CO PERMIT NO. 549



Annual Fall Clean-up

The Town encourages all residents to take advantage of the large trash dump-sters being brought in November 1 thru November 3. Dumpsters will be placed in the swimming pool parking lot at the entrance off Fairway, & another one in the tennis court parking lot at Burning Tree. Allied Waste will bring the dump-ster Thursday mid-afternoon, November 1 & pick them up by noon Saturday, November 3. Please, as always, **NO HAZARDOUS MATERIALS.** Many common products found in your home such as oil-based paint, mercury, gasoline, degreaser, cleaning compounds & garden chemicals may be hazardous & they should be used & disposed of properly. You may call Arapahoe County Disposal Service, for Littleton, at (303) 795-3834. For more information you can look on the internet for Tri-County Health Department at www.tchd.org & click on "Environmental Health Services" & then go to "Household Chemical Roundup".

Please do not put electronics, refrigerators or other major appliances in or around the dumpsters. You may call the Town office for these items. We have a recycler who will take most anything away you no longer need. The Town office will be the collection site but please call first to ensure the items you have are eligible for this program.

R.A.D. Systems—Rape Against Defense Systems

The last RAD class was a success!! This class, taught by a certified R.A.D. instructor Officer Dan Hyde, offers women a comprehensive course that teaches awareness, prevention, risk reduction & avoidance. If you are interested, call the Town Hall to put your name on the list for the next round of classes to be taught soon. They will be held at the Town Hall & are free to Columbine Valley and Bow Mar residents. For non-residents, there is a fee of \$25. Contact Dana Struthers at (303) 795-1434 ext 1001 for more details.





Golf Cart Rules

Golf carts may be driven by persons under the age of 16 if accompanied by a person 16 years of age or older & must have a headlight for night operation; electric & gas scooters are not allowed in Columbine Valley & will be strictly enforced; motorized bicycles under 50cc may only be driven by a valid licensed driver & anything over 50cc requires a valid motorcycle license & must have a valid license plate. We have had several complaint regarding these issues & intend to strictly enforce these ordinances.